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Lynn Spencer 
Air Safety Investigator 
Eastern Region, Office of Aviation Safety (AS-ERA) 
National Transportation Safety Board 
 
Date:  7/31/2020, 1:13 p.m. 
Person Interviewed: Mr. John Brownell, student pilot   
NTSB Accident Number: ERA20CA263 
 
 
The following is a summary of a conversation that occurred with the above-named individual:  
 

• Mr. Brownell stated that he has thought many times about what happened on his flight. 
• There is a hill on the west side of the runway (RWY 9), and instead of using the runway 

for a visual, he pays more attention to the hill because he doesn't want to be close to the 
treetops.  

• He stated that he hadn't flown in a while and was trying to get in some practice, VFR. 
• As he thinks back, his approach was too high and too fast.  
• He stated that he came in too steep.  He was about 75 KIAS approaching the runway, 

rather than 65.   
• Although in his written statement he said that he stalled about 10 feet above the runway, 

he stated that he no longer believes that this is what happened.  He said he had too much 
momentum after the second bounce to have stalled. 

• He doesn't recall holding the flare very long, and the airplane bounced twice. He does not 
recall releasing any back pressure. 

• Given the energy he had, he believes that he attempted to flare, but he was too fast and 
too steep and flared too late.   

• He stated that there were no preimpact anomalies or malfunctions with the airplane. 
“Nothing was wrong with it.” 






